
 

PUBLIC WORKS 
Department of Public Works Summer Hours: 

Beginning May 29, 2023 through September 1, 2023 
Monday-Friday, 6:00 am to 2:30 pm 

The 2023 Spring Leaf Cleanup, will commence on April 1, 2023 and continue through April 30th. All 
leaves must be in BIODEGRADAB-LE PAPER BAGS and placed on the grass area close to the road. NO 
PLASTIC BAGS Will BE ACCEPTED FOR PICKUP. Pickups will not be scheduled for any specific 
time or location. 

Leaf pickup is limited to high density areas located within the following areas: Brookdale, 
Stirling and Hillcrest Roads North to Evergreen Lane; Mountain Boulevard from 
Washington Drive to Rock Avenue; Johnston Drive to the water tower including Upper 
Drive and Johnston Drive Extension. 

All residents are urged to utiUze their leaves as compost; however, should any 
resident in a rural area desire pickup of leaves in BIODEGRADABLE PAPER BAGS 
ONLY, call the office of Public Works at 908-756-0080, ext. 214. Due to the State's S.tormwater 
Regulations, the Borough has an ordinance prohibiting placement of leaves in the street. 


